
 
 
 
 
 

We are updating our constitution to be in compliance with new CKC processes and procedures.  
 

Please be patience during this time. Should you require to contact us please send any questions 
or concerns to:  

 
b i e w e r t e r r i e r c l u b o f c a n a d a @ p r o t o n . m e  


